
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 10, 2010 
 

Present:     Margaret Connors, John J. Strasser 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Chief Wentworth, Greg Bryar, Rep. Susan Ford, Nick DeMayo 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen are looking for a resident to fill the open position on the Sugar Hill 

Conservation Commission. 

 

MR. STRASSER updated MS. CONNORS with Planning Board information and the 

Board’s schedule for updating the Site Plan Regulations.  MS. CONNORS discussed the 

letter that the Conservation Commission will be sending out to all waterfront property 

owners and the brochure to be included in the mailing.   

 

REPRESENTATIVE FORD stopped in to meet with the Selectmen in regard to a letter 

they had sent in regard to Senate Bill 465 that would return towns to donor status.  

Unfortunately the bill passed and Sugar Hill will once again be a donor community for 

the State School Tax.  The House did vote to have a study committee to look at the 

formula.  Representative Ford also updated the Board on the bill that would eliminate 

pooled risk programs including the HealthTrust which the Town uses.  Also discussed 

were hospitality fees currently charged and a possible ½% increase.  Representative Ford 

would like to continue hearing from the board with any concerns they have. 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Carolina Crapo Building for the White Mountain 

Garden Club Board Meeting on Monday, May 24
th

. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH introduced Greg Bryar to the Board.  Mr. Bryar, a Littleton 

native will start training with the Sugar Hill Police Department and will attend the full 

time police academy in August.  Greg has worked as a corrections officer for Grafton 

County House of Corrections for eight years.  Once Mr. Bryar’s background and 

psychological testing is complete he will be sworn in and begin field training. 

 

The board members asked to have any e-mails from the Coalition Communities 

forwarded to them. 

 

MS. GAUDETTE mentioned to MS. CONNORS that Rufus Perkins was in and 

wondered about getting a culvert placed on the ACT land off Post Road.  This would 

allow cars to park on the property and utilize the trails.  Ms. Connors will follow up with 

Mr. Perkins and then we will contact Road Agent Glover. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of May 3, 2010, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

 



 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 PM, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, May 17, 2010 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 


